
Grinshill Parish Council
Chairman:  Cllr. Mr. Adrian Burr

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting, 
held on Monday 2nd July 2018, 7.30pm - Grinshill Village Hall.
Present: Cllr Mr Adrian Burr (Chairman), Cllr. Mr. Mike Roocroft Cllr. Mr. Tom Wycherley, and Cllr Andrew Powell 
Clerk:  Mr Graham Bould 
RAF Shawbury: Squadron Leader Kim Leach

Sansaw Estate: James Thompson.

18.57. Welcome, public session and partners updates.
The Chairman welcomed all present and there being no Parishioners present invited partners to update the Parish Council. Squadron Leader Leach highlighted the events underway as part of the RAF 100th year celebrations and the opportunity for the Parish Council to nominate Parishioners to attend the family day at the base. James Thompson updated members on the Estates development which will be available in 2019; reference was also made to the potential that Pikes Meadow could also be considered in any final plan. The Estate as others remains very vigilant in terms of possible fires. James Thompson confirmed in the case of any emergencies if the Estate Office is contacted an out of hours number will be communicated on the voice mail. The Acton Reynald estate will also be contacted for a suitable contact number. The contact numbers for the two estates will be available on the village website. The Church would contact the Estate separately in terms of any cemetery extension. The Chairman raised the oak tree in the old Minor Farm field which requires some attention and members agreed that Shropshire Council and the Fire Service be contacted in terms of the potential for fires during the heat wave. The Chairman thanked the two partners for their updates and moved onto the next agenda item. 
18.58. To consider co-options to the Parish Council.

Two vacancies remain on the Parish Council. The Clerk provided clarification regarding the eligibility to become Parish Councillors as long as the Parishioner is registered as a local government elector for the Parish. Members agreed to continue talking with Parishioners who had shown an interest about the activities of the Parish Council.
18.59. Apologies for Absence.
Cllr. Mr. Paul Jones and Cllr. Mr Steve Lewis (holidays), Flight Sergeant Michael Shaughnessy (operational issues); the apologies were accepted.
18.60. To receive Declarations of Interest from Members of the Council.
No Declarations received
18.61. To approve the minutes of the meeting held on Monday 14th May 2018.
Cllr M Roocroft proposed and Cllr T Wycherley seconded. The Parish Council agreed the minutes unanimously. The Chairman then duly signed the minutes in the presence of Councillors.
	
	

	
	


18.62. Matters arising from the Parish Action Plan and minutes not on the agenda.
1. Parish Action Plan: the following items were agreed:

Merrick Burns memorial: members agreed the family’s wording for the memorial, and would contact the Village Hall about the location and would investigate quotes of a brass plate on an oak background.
The A49 had been registered as a Community Concern again with Shropshire and members agreed that it remained the single most serious issue across the Parish.

In terms of Environmental Improvements with the Unpaid Work Teams, members agreed a phase one of four days at £90 + VAT per day to be developed through the sub-committee.

Members further agreed to purchase a WW1 silhouette from the RBL at a cost of £250.  

The Parish Action Plan would be updated and circulated for members in due course
2. Matters Arising: None.
18.63. Parish Plan update:
Cllr P Jones had submitted an email update on the Parish Plan covering discussions with Shropshire Council about the contribution of the Community Infrastructure Levy (CIL) to support the aspirations to provide a more sustainable village. The sub-committee will meet again in August to discuss the feedback and liaisons continue with the two Estates. Members were updated by the Clerk on recent discussions in other locations in terms of the CIL and that Shropshire has had a group of Councillors reviewing the whole process. Members agreed that the Clerk contact Gemma Davies Head of Economic Growth who has some responsibility for the review. 
18.64. Website:
Cllr P Jones had submitted an email update on the website reporting that the site is fully up to date, with a rearranged meeting for separate email addresses for members with Cllr A Powell. The site has had twenty eight users during May 2018, twenty two of them being new users. During June 2018 there have been thirty three users with twenty one being new with forty seven sessions. Members also agreed that Cllr A Powell become the lead for the website/IT sub-committee.
18.65. Grinshill Village Hall:
Cllr M Roocroft reported a positive meeting with the Village Hall management committee who have indicated a willingness to work together with the Parish Council. They will provide a list of items/activities funded through the last grant and also details of their insurance.
18.66. Highways:
Cllr T Wycherley raised highway items in the following areas. The curb by the chevron at the ‘top’ of the High Street is still in need of attention. The ‘finger sign’ at the Clive – Hadnall crossroads is embedded in the hedge with the two signs for Clive and Hadnall missing. A Parishioner had asked that the salt bins need filling for winter and that one is damaged. Members agreed that these items should be reported to Shropshire for inspection.
18.67. Finance and Audit matters:
1. The expenditure items set out below were agreed by members, plus the setting up of a Direct Debit for the Information Commissioner’s Office for data protection registration. An updated budget statement and bank reconciliation would be table at the next Parish Council meeting.
	Cheque no.
	Payee and item
	Amount

	100633
	Post Office (Shropshire Council Election recharge)
	£100.00

	100634
	Graham Bould (Clerks expenses)
	£  23.87

	100635
	RBL Poppy Appeal (WW1 Silhouette) 
	£250.00


2. Asset Register: Agreed and signed off
3. Risk Assessment: Agreed and signed off

4. Financial Regulations: Members agreed that the document be circulated.
5. Standing Orders: Amendments agreed, and that the document is circulated. 
18.68. Planning decisions: 
The Parish Council have raised no objections on two planning applications received since the last meeting. 18/02324/FUL land West of Dunsmore, two open market dwellings with garages; and 18/02658/FUL 54, The Hill, two storey entrance lobby, garage and windows. 
18.69. External meetings report:
Cllr A Powell had attended a meeting of the Northern Area Committee of SALC and would circulate a report to members.

Cllr S Lewis had attended the visit organised by RAF Shawbury of the base and had submitted an email report. The tour was comprehensive across the base viewing the instruction centre for helicopter and various operations conducted at the base. Particular thanks were given to Flight Sergeant Michael Shaughnessy who led the tour during the visit  
18.70. Correspondence:
Previously circulated and noted. 

18.71. Parish Matters.

i. Shropshire Great Outdoors: Cllr S Lewis had provided members with a thorough briefing on this policy document. The Parish Council agreed that the comments be submitted during July 2018 and that a hard copy be held on file.
ii. Cllr T Wycherley agreed to undertake research into the affiliation to ‘Pellegram’.
iii. Cllr S Lewis has raised that there is some duplication within sub-committees; members agreed to keep the functions and structures under review.
The Chairman thanked everyone for attending and closed the meeting at 22.04 pm.
Signed:
Chairman






Date 10th September2018
Graham Bould – Clerk to Grinshill Parish Council 
Email: gbouldparish@yahoo.co.uk, 18, Mendip Close, Little Dawley, Telford, Shropshire. TF4 3JG. 01952-594758, 07792-300702.
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